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  Letter dated 26 November 2019 from the Permanent Representative 

of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to 

the Secretary-General and the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 I am writing with reference to the letter dated 19 November 2019 contained in 

document S/2019/895, wherein the representative of the Israeli regime, by putting 

together certain dates, names and data in pursuance of its policy to spread 

disinformation against the Islamic Republic of Iran, has accused my country of 

violating resolution 2231 (2015) of the Security Council.  

 As is its usual practice when the Secretariat begins drafting the related report of 

the Secretary-General, the representative of that regime disseminates fabrications 

against Iran for their inclusion in that report.  

 As such a fabrication has nothing to do with annex B to resolution 2231 (2015), 

its inclusion in the reports of the Secretary-General on that resolution would lead only 

to the dissemination of false allegations exploiting the United Nations resources and 

established mechanism, thus undermining the quality and credibility of such reports.  

 Iran has neither launched any missile nor conducted any other action 

inconsistent with annex B to resolution 2231 (2015). Therefore, the fabricated 

information and accusations contained in that letter are hereby strongly rejected.  

 Furthermore, I would also like to make it clear that, through such allegations 

and the systematic dissemination of disinformation against the Islamic Republic of 

Iran, the Israeli regime is unsuccessfully attempting to divert attention from the threat 

posed to regional peace and security emanating from its expansionist policy, as well 

as brutal practices and crimes.  

 Moreover, it is ironic that the Israeli regime calls for the implementation of 

Security Council resolution 2231 (2015) – a resolution that it has publicly opposed 

and repeatedly violated. Therefore, this regime should be held accountable for such 

violations and be compelled to stop violating it.  

 Seizing this opportunity, I would also like to reject the fabricated information 

contained in the letter dated 12 November 2019 of the aforementioned regime 

(S/2019/874). 

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a document 

of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Majid Takht Ravanchi  

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative  
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